### June 5, 1931

A meeting of the Faculty of the School of Education was held on June 5, 1931, in the Chancellor's Office.

Chancellor Capen presided.

Present at the meeting were: Chancellor Capen, Dean Cummings, Professors

Jones, Leary, Shadle, Hector, Farber, Bonner, Gehman, Goldthorpe, Reid,

Hewitt, Pegrum; Messrs. McGrath and Bacheller; Misses Deters, Land and

Witherstine; Professors Keene and Kittredge.

Dr. Capen appointed Mr. Goldthorpe as secretary pro tem.

Dr. Capen made a number of remarks concerning the unique character of this School of Education.

Dr. Capen appointed the following committees:

#### Executive Committee:

Dr. Capen, Dean Cummings, Professors Agee, Gehman, Jorgensen, Mr. Bacheller, Miss Land.

# Admissions Committee:

Professor Agee, Chairman; Dean Cummings, Professor Hector, Miss Deters.

## Student Programs:

Professor Jorgensen, Chairman; Dean Cummings, Professor Farber, one member to be selected.

Motion was made and seconded that

the selection of three members to represent the School of Education in the University Senate be laid over until next autumn. Motion carried.

Dean Cummings read and commented by separate sections upon the statements regarding the proposed Master of Education degree.

Moved and seconded that

the faculty endorse the program for the Master of Education degree subject to editorial revision by Dean Cummings and Dr. Leary. Motion carried. Dean Cummings commented briefly on the proposed Doctor of Education degree and suggested that action on this degree be postponed until autumn. Moved and seconded that

a committee be appointed to consider possible plans for the Doctor of Education degree. Motion carried.

The Chancellor appointed as a committee the following members: Dean

Cummings, Chairman; Professors Jorgensen, Agee, Reigel, and Leary.

Moved and seconded that

a committee be appointed to consider changes in the requirements for the Bachelor of Science in Education, the Bachelor of Science in Music Education, and the Bachelor of Science in Art Education degrees. Motion carried.

Motion made and seconded that

the matter of entrance requirements for these degrees be referred to the Admissions Committee and in turn to be considered by the Executive Committee with power to act during the summer. Motion carried.

Motion made and seconded for adjournment. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

J. Harold Goldthorpe Secretary pro tem

### June 1931

A meeting of the Faculty of the School of Education was held in June 1931.

It was voted that

with the approval of the Executive Committee the Dean be empowered to recommend the appointment to the staff for part-time services, with the designation of Educational Associate, persons whose qualifications will supplement those of our full time staff.

These persons are to be kept informed of our policies through our regular staff communications, by attendance on faculty discussions, conferences and examinations and in such other ways as will make them familiar with our standards and practices as they develop.

It was voted that

when courses are given by such Educational Associates, these courses will carry residence credit as courses given by full time staff members.